




Transparent performance measures 

OIC supports the inclusion of regulatory targets in performance frameworks for chief 
executives discussed at 1.3.3 and 8.4. The issues paper notes that performance 
benchmarking would be published in agency annual reports and aggregated in the OBPR 
annual report. In the paper Transparency and Public Sector Performance6 Professor Mulgan 
suggests that annual reports are not in themselves a highly accessible means of providing 
performance data. OIC supports publication of performance against these targets in an open 
and accessible manner which permits easy comparison across agencies. Performance 
benchmarking data could also be included to support online engagement strategies 
discussed below. 

Engagement 

The Shaping Smart Regulation pages on the Queensland Government 'Get Involved' site 
offer a good basis for engagement. Data recorded though the provision of regulatory impact 
statement and regulatory reviews could be provided frequently and potentially in real-time. 
Inclusion of such information would enhance the richness of the engagement environment. 

The use of portals and web 2.0 technologies to engage community, industry and public 
sector employees in red-tape reduction has also been implemented in other jurisdictions. The 
red-tape challenge conducted by the United Kingdom Cabinet Office7 is an example of an 
engagement strategy that appears to have generated considerable public participation. 

The UK experience in implementing open government measures and engaging the public in 
identifying waste is discussed in more detail by Andrew Stott in the paper Transparency in 
Practice: The UK Experience.8 Both Stott and Mulgan highlight that even where public 
engagement is lower than anticipated the act of publishing the data in itself can achieve 
improvements in efficiency and performance. 

Right to Information Act 2009 and Information Privacy Act 2009 

OIC notes that the Issues Paper considers the RTI Act and Information Privacy Act 2009 (IP 
Act) as low priority for review to reduce regulatory burden. OIC also notes that the RTI and IP 
legislation is subject to a specific review required under the legislation, during which OIC 
intends to make submissions regarding proposals to simplify legislative processes and 
reduce red tape for applicants seeking access to information. 

However, as this legislative access process is intended to be used as a last resort under the 
RTI Act, the regulatory burden on business and the broader community is more likely to be 
reduced by greater proactive disclosure and use of administrative access schemes by 
agencies to facilitate access to information by reducing procedural requirements, delay and 
cost. OIC continues to promote awareness of this approach and support and monitor 
agencies in their implementation of these requirements. 

If you would like to discuss any aspect of this submission please contact Justin Toohey on 
07 3405 1111 or info@oic.qld.gov.au. 

Yours sincerely 

Jenny Mead 
Acting Information Commissioner 
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